




















































October 30, 2018

Michael Justin
St. Paul Heritage Preservation Commission Chair
25 Fourth Street West, suite 1400
Saint Paul, MN 55102

Dear St. Paul Heritage Preservation Commission Chair:

I am writing you to express my strong support for nominating the building located at 1031 Como
Avenue - the former St. Andrew’s Church, now used by The Twin Cities German Immersion
School – as a local historical landmark.

The building, which is under threat of demolition, was extensively surveyed by a reputable and
independent team of historical architects and is deemed eligible to be listed as a local and a national
historic building.

The church was built in 1927 and designed by Charles Hausler who was the first City of St. Paul
Architect and who has six other buildings - Arlington Hills Library, St. Anthony Park Library, West
Side Library, Minnesota Building, Minnesota Milk Building and St. Mary’s Catholic Church,
Hague, North Dakota – all listed on the Register of Historic Places which gives credence to his
superb architectural design skills.

In addition, Mr. Hausler designed nearby Como Elementary School. There are likely other buildings and
residences of architectural importance nearby as well.  Hausler designed some Prairie style homes in
Saint Paul.  It would be interesting to see if he had a hand in designing the home at 1231 W. Como
Boulevard. Consideration of the neighborhood as an Historic District is conceivable given the proximity
of the known Hausler-designed buildings to Como Regional Park.

Hausler’s contribution to Saint Paul’s built environment did not stop at designing public buildings and
Prairie style residences. He also developed some of Saint Paul’s initial building codes and was elected to
the Minnesota Legislature; a true Renaissance Man.

St. Andrew’s was fortunate to secure Hausler as their designer; and the parish contributed substantially
to the growth of the Warrendale neighborhood.  The congregation was known to include Hungarian,
German and Italian immigrants. St. Andrew’s provided a spiritual and social center for the neighborhood
and parish.  My home was built in 1906 and is immediately east of the Church building.  It was likely
constructed by Hungarian or Slavic laborers.  My neighbor, Nick Torok, is a metal detector hobbyist and
found some coins in my yard that were Slavic and dated to the late 1800’s, early 1900’s.

With Hausler as the designer and the building’s history as a spiritual and social center of the
neighborhood, the historic relevance of this structure is obvious.  To support historic designation
further, neighbors and supporters of maintaining the structure are working hard to identify options for
adaptive reuse of the building and entire site to provide the space the current owner believes it needs
while keeping the structure intact.



This site has housed a school and been the center of the community for over 100 years.  It will not
become vacant eyesore, regardless of the current owners’ suggestions to that effect.

I urge you to vote in favor of the request to make this fine example of Romanesque Revival architecture
as an historical landmark to the St. Paul City Council.

Sincerely,

Teri Alberico
1023 Como Avenue
Saint Paul, MN 55103
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